## Saint Luke's Parish Diocese of Shrewsbury



## LPA12 (RUNCORN & FRODSHAM) Parish Priest: Fr. James Kenny 61 High St. Frodsham, Cheshire WA6 7AN Telephone 01928 733127 School 01244 981290

PASTORAL AREA WEBSITE doslpa12.co.uk PARISH WEBSITE stlukesparish.org.uk PARISH e-mail stlukesfrodsham@outlook.com SCHOOL WEBSITE stlukesfrodsham.org.uk



16th Sunday in Ordinary Time				
<u>Day</u>	<u>Feast</u>	<u>Time</u>	<u>Service</u>	<u>Intention</u>
Sat 16th	Ferial	6pm	Mass	Cathy Sanson RIP
Sun 17 <sup>th</sup>	16th Sunday in	10am	Mass	Parishioners Intentions
	OT			
Mon 18th	Ferial	9.30am	Mass	Special Intention (SP)
Tue 19th	Ferial	6.15pm	Mass	Thanksgiving (Whim)
Wed 20th	Ferial	9:30am	Mass	Michael and Pauline Clyne's Ints
Thur 21st	Ferial	9:30am	Mass	Mary Ludlow Ann
Fri 22 <sup>nd</sup>	Ferial	9:30am	Mass	Stuart Thompson RIP
Sat 23rd	Ferial	6:00pm	Mass	Gerard and Elizabeth Dilworth
				RIP Ann
Sun 24th	17 <sup>th</sup> Sunday in	10am	Mass	Parishioners Intentions
	OT			

CONFESSIONS Saturday 5.00-5.45 pm and BAPTISMS & MARRIAGES by appointment.

**LAST WEEK'S COLLECTION** £554.38. Second collection for AOS £258.86. Thank you for giving generously to both.

CATECHISTS PRESENT AND FUTURE: If you are already a Catechist, or you would like to consider becoming one, please join us on Saturday 23rd July at 10.00AM in the Parish Centre for an Introduction and/ or update on the role of the Catechist. This session will last approximately 4 hrs-refreshments will be provided. If you are able to attend can you please complete the form on the table in the Church Porch by 20th July. For further details, please contact Pauline on 07749013320.

CATHOLIC YOUTH MINISTRY: Thank you to all those who supported Dylan in his new mission with NET ministries.

MASS FOR THE HOPUSEBOUND: Thank you to all those who helped providing transport and refreshments. You support ensured that Mass could be said to those who cannot normally get to Church.

MANY THANKS: To all those who helped organise the visit from our Friends from South Africa and to all those who attended the festivities. The trip was a great success and was enjoyed by all. They are in our prayers and we hope to see them again soon.

**WELCOME:** To Noah Dafydd Martin, Evelyn May Martin and Mia Joy Tysoe that were baptised in to our Parish last weekend. We pray for them and their families in this special time.

**FLOWER GROUP**: The flower group are asking for volunteers to help with Church flowers. If you can help please ring Geraldine Pile on 01829 752866. Alternatively contact Sue Smith 01928 732008 or Kathy Wood 01928 739331.

**LECTIO DIVINA**: This way of reading and meditating helps us gain a deeper understanding of the scripture and its relevance to our lives today. Meetings monthly on Tuesdays at 7pm after Holy Mass are as follows: 19/07; 13/09; 11/10; 8/11; 6/12.

FRIENDS OF THE HOLY LAND: Please see the information on the notice board regarding the work the FHL have been doing with Iraqi Christians in Jordan.

PARKING OUTSIDE CHURCH: at weekend masses – would parishioners try and use the community centre when possible or otherwise be considerate when attempting to use the footpath on high street and near Trinity Church so footpath users can get past parked vehicles. We realise that we have limited parking and your help is appreciated.

**ST LUKES YEAR 6 LEAVERS**: Prayers and Best Wishes for all the future endeavours of the year 6 students of St Lukes who are leaving this year. Father James will be saying an end of year Mass at the school at 2pm on Wednesday.

Christ our welcome guest. Christ was welcomed by Martha and Mary in different ways. Martha was anxious to prepare a meal for him while Mary kept him company listening to all he had to say. We need to listen to Christ with love. It is love that opens our hearts to his message when he comes to share his life with ours.